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News from our 
Neighbourhood
October 2023 Cr Alison Champion 

Sherbourne Ward

alison.champion 
@banyule.vic.gov.au 
0466 486 593

•	 Carols by Candlelight
•	 Greensborough Historical Society
•	 Rangeview Road improvements
•	 Banyule Community Fund

Seasons greetings
It’s been a great pleasure to serve as 
your Ward Councillor for another 
year. Thank you for your support and 
your participation in local events 
during 2023.  

Please feel free to email or call me 
about any Sherbourne Ward issues.
I wish you all a very safe and happy 
holiday season.

Santa Run
On Sunday 17 December, watch out for the man in red on the annual Eltham 
CFA Santa Run. Santa will be dropping in to Petrie Park and other locations on 
the back of a CFA volunteer fire truck with lolly bags for the kids. Check the 
Eltham CFA Facebook page closer to the event for more information and for 
exact Santa Run locations and times -  facebook.com/Eltham.CFA

Carols by Candlelight
Carols by Candlelight is on Saturday, 16 
December from 5pm - 9.30pm at 
Greensborough War Memorial Park. 
Santa will arrive nice and early, and there 
is a fantastic lineup of entertainers 
including 3AW’s Denis Walter, vocal 
powerhouse Carla Troiano, the Australian 
Children’s Choir and Celia & Friends.

Bring a picnic or purchase food and 
drinks from the onsite food trucks. A gold 
coin donation to the Banyule Children’s 
Appeal gets you an LED candle and 
songbook so you can sing along. For more 
details visit banyule.vic.gov.au/carols 

Greensborough 
Historical Society
Local history buffs can delve into the 
region’s heritage in comfort after Council 
extended the Greensborough Historical 
Society Resource Centre. The 
comprehensive $150,000 refurbishment 
was completed recently. It included 
accessibility improvements with new 
entrance ramps and an accessible toilet, 
removing asbestos and partitions, and 
upgrading the main entrance, adding new 
flooring, doors, painting, fences and 
landscaping.

Visitors are welcome to pop into the 
Resource Centre at 34A Glenauburn 
Road, Lower Plenty between 10am and 
3pm on Thursdays. For more information 
visit greensboroughhistorical.org.au

Rangeview Road
Council is investing $600,000 to improve 
the road surface, kerbs and drainage on 
Rangeview Road between Old Eltham 
Road and Main Road. New speedhumps 
will help improve safety and make it better 
for local residents by deterring drivers 
who use Rangeview Road as a shortcut. 
The major upgrade is well underway and 
should be finished by the end of the 
November, weather permitting. With our 
recent changeable weather, a few days 
have already been lost due to rain. 
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